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RECOGNIZING J.P. JOHANSON, 

LENNOX KOHN AND JOHN THOM-
AS, V 

HON. MIKE COFFMAN 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 7, 2016 

Mr. COFFMAN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize J.P. Johanson, Lennox Kohn, and 
John Thomas, V for their hard work and dedi-
cation to the people of Colorado’s Sixth Dis-
trict as interns in my Washington, D.C. office 
for the autumn of the 114th Congress, Second 
Session. 

The work of these young men has been ex-
emplary and I know they all have bright fu-
tures. They served as tour guides, interacted 
with constituents, and learned a great deal 
about our nation’s legislative process. I was 
glad to be able to offer this educational oppor-
tunity to these three and look forward to see-
ing them build their careers in public service. 

All three of our interns have made plans to 
pursue careers in public service. I am certain 
they will continue in their great success and 
wish them all the best in their future endeav-
ors. Mr. Speaker, it is an honor to recognize 
J.P. Johanson, Lennox Kohn, and John Thom-
as, V for their service this autumn. 

f 

HONORING THE JOHN MUIR LAND 
TRUST 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 7, 2016 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Mr. Speaker, 
I, along with Congressman MARK DESAULNIER, 
rise today to honor the John Muir Land Trust, 
which earned Land Trust Accreditation status 
from the Land Trust Alliance in August 2016. 
The John Muir Land Trust is one of only 350 
land trusts nationwide to receive this pres-
tigious commendation. 

The John Muir Land Trust began in 1989 as 
the Martinez Regional Land Trust in Contra 
Costa County, California. The Trust initially 
protected 150 acres of land in the Alhambra 
Valley, but its success soon attracted more 
supporters. Over the succeeding years, the re-
named John Muir Land Trust grew to incor-
porate 13 properties throughout Contra Costa 
County and now protects 2,500 acres of multi- 
use land. 

To demonstrate its ongoing commitment to 
future conservation, the John Muir Land Trust 
applied for formal accreditation from the Land 
Trust Alliance. For a decade, the Land Trust 
Alliance has provided accreditation to land 
trusts that demonstrate success in supporting 
the public interest and that meet high con-
servation standards. The John Muir Land 
Trust’s recent accreditation is a testament to 
its tremendous accomplishments and impor-
tance within our Contra Costa community. 

The Trust’s work ensures that people 
throughout our community have access to 
trails for walking, hiking and cycling while also 
preserving agricultural lands. The John Muir 
Land Trust protects air and water quality and 
preserves habitats for endangered animal and 
plant species. Recently, the Trust expanded 
its community engagement by creating the 

POINTing to Success program to support 
STEM education for middle and high school 
students, enhancing students’ education 
through exposure to natural resources. 

Mr. Speaker, the John Muir Land Trust con-
serves vital parts of our community’s natural 
resources and provides residents with magnifi-
cent open spaces and an enhanced quality of 
life. Therefore, it is fitting and proper that we 
honor the John Muir Land Trust here today. 

f 

THE RETIREMENT OF PIETRO 
PARRAVANO FROM THE BOARD 
OF THE SAN MATEO COUNTY 
HARBOR DISTRICT 

HON. JACKIE SPEIER 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, December 7, 2016 

Ms. SPEIER. Mr. Speaker, I rise to offer my 
congratulations to Pietro Parravano as he re-
tires after 21 years of distinguished service on 
the board of the San Mateo County Harbor 
District. Pietro is as much an institution at the 
district as the docks, hoists and loading ramps 
that make the facility such a community treas-
ure. His thoughtful guidance during his time on 
the board assured the public of good steward-
ship and a perspective based upon hands-on 
experience. 

Pietro was first appointed to the harbor dis-
trict board in 1995 and won re-election every 
four years thereafter. It is easy to see why he 
has earned the confidence of the public. 

Pietro commercially fished the Anne B. out 
of Pillar Point Harbor for many years and re-
mains a fixture at the Half Moon Bay farmers 
market. He knows the sea, the fishing indus-
try, and the long-term needs of both. He is 
also sensitive to other public needs, such as 
the need for recreation and visitor-serving fa-
cilities at the two ports. 

Pietro, originally from Princeton, New Jer-
sey, moved to the West Coast in 1966 when 
his father spent a sabbatical at Stanford Uni-
versity. He began his career as a teacher but 
dedicated most of his life to commercial fish-
ing and environmental advocacy. He served 
as President of the Half Moon Bay Seafood 
Marketing Association from 1988 to 1995. In 
1997, he was one of two U.S. delegates to the 
World Forum of Fish Harvesters and Fish 
Workers in New Delhi. From 1992 to 2004 he 
was a member of the Pacific Coast Federation 
of Fishermen. In 2005, Pietro started the San 
Mateo County Food Alliance. He currently 
serves on the Joint Oceans Commission Initia-
tive, the Institute for Fisheries Resources, and 
the Culinary Institute of America/Singapore 
which brings students from Singapore to the 
Bay Area to learn about sustainable food 
sources. 

His community service is legendary in Half 
Moon Bay and beyond. In 1996, Pietro was 
recognized by the Chamber of Commerce for 
his Community Service, and in 1999, he was 
recognized as an Environment Leader when 
he was president of the Pacific Coast Federa-
tion of Fishermen. In 2008, Pietro was the 
fisheries representative at the opening of 
Ocean Hall at the Smithsonian in Washington 
DC. In 2013, he was awarded the Margi Grant 
Heart of Hospitality by the San Mateo County 
Convention and Visitors Bureau. In sum, he is 
the ‘‘go-to’’ person in San Mateo County for 
sustainable food and good fishing policy. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join me 
in recognizing Pietro Parravano for two dec-
ades of public service and a lifetime of dedica-
tion to our oceans and sustainable fisheries. 
While Pietro is retiring from the Harbor District 
Commission, his contributions will continue to 
shape life on the coast and I have no doubt 
that he will remain active and an important 
voice in our community. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO U.S. DEPUTY 
MARSHAL PATRICK CAROTHERS 

HON. DOUG COLLINS 
OF GEORGIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 7, 2016 

Mr. COLLINS of Georgia. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to speak about a great loss that my 
home state of Georgia experienced on Friday, 
November 18th. 

On that day, United States Deputy Marshal 
Patrick Carothers was killed in the line of duty 
while attempting to serve a warrant on a dan-
gerous fugitive in Long County, Georgia. 

At Marshal Carothers’ memorial service, his 
son Paul remembered him, saying, ‘‘The day 
he went to heaven, he showed great heroism. 
But I believe he is a hero because of his char-
acter—because of who he chose to be every 
day.’’ 

I had the honor of meeting this man who, as 
a U.S. Marshal, protected our families and 
friends for 26 years. His legacy encourages us 
to reflect each day on who we choose to be. 

I remain grateful for individuals like Deputy 
Marshal Patrick Carothers who selflessly 
serve, and, Mr. Speaker, I ask that we keep 
his wife and five children in our prayers in the 
coming days. 

f 

EDINA GIRLS’ SWIMMING AND 
DIVING TEAM 

HON. ERIK PAULSEN 
OF MINNESOTA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 7, 2016 

Mr. PAULSEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate the Edina High School Girls’ 
Swimming and Diving team for winning the 
Minnesota state title. 

The Hornets’ victory was a complete team 
effort as competitors from every grade level 
contributed to the win. Edina took the lead 
over their rivals after the third event and never 
looked back. Senior Rachel Wittmer led the 
way in swimming by winning the 50 freestyle 
for the fourth year in a row, and setting a new 
state record in the 200 and 400 freestyle re-
lays with her teammates. In the diving com-
petition, freshman Megan Phillip defeated the 
defending state champion on her final dive to 
claim the title. 

Excelling in swimming and diving takes in-
credible dedication, and their championship is 
a testament to that continued discipline. These 
athletes pushed themselves every day to 
shave hundredths of a second off their per-
sonal best or repeated dive after dive until it 
was perfect. When adding in schoolwork, fam-
ily obligations, and other commitments, it is re-
markable these student-athletes accomplish all 
that they do. 
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